
Public	Disclosure	Commission	
711	Capitol	Way	#206	
PO	Box	40908	
Olympia,	WA	98504-0908	
	
To	Whom	It	May	Concern:	
	
Please	accept	this	letter	as	a	formal	complaint	to	the	Public	Disclosure	Commission	
concerning	the	Mainstream	Republicans	of	Washington	State	PAC’s	disregard	of	public	
disclosure	law,	particularly	not	clearly	identifying	party	identification	on	independent	
expenditures	and	not	properly	filing	C6	reports	for	paid	mail	pieces.	
	
RCW	43.17A.320(1)	states	that	if	a	candidate	has	expressed	a	party	or	independent	
preference	on	the	declaration	of	candidacy,	that	party	or	independent	designation	shall	be	
clearly	identified	in	electioneering	communications,	independent	expenditures,	or	political	
advertising.	The	Mainstream	Republicans	of	Washington	State	PAC’s	attached	mail	piece	
does	not	clearly	indicate	Senator	Patty	Kuderer’s	preferred	party	preference	as	a	Democrat	
or	Bill	Hirt’s	party	preference	as	an	Independent.	Not	only	is	this	an	example	of	an	apparent	
violation	of	public	disclosure	law,	but	it	is	misleading	to	Washington	State	voters.		
	
In	addition	to	the	Mainstream	Republicans	of	Washington	State’s	lack	of	compliance	to	
RCW	43.17A.320(1),	the	organization	also	failed	to	properly	file	a	C6	report	for	their	
independent	expenditure	mailings.	According	to	RCW	42.17A.260(1),	the	sponsor	of	
political	advertising	who	presents	to	the	public	political	advertising	that	qualifies	as	an	
independent	expenditure	shall	deliver	a	special	report	to	the	commission	within	twenty-four	
hours	of	the	date	the	political	advertising	is	first	published,	mailed,	or	otherwise	presented	to	
the	public.	The	Mainstream	Republicans	have	not	filed	a	single	C6	report	for	their	mail	
pieces.	The	organization	has	only	chosen	to	file	C6	reports	for	their	digital	advertising,	
which	shows	a	trend	of	public	disclosure	law	violations	that	need	to	be	addressed.	
	
I	respectfully	request	an	investigation	into	this	unlawful	conduct	by	the	Mainstream	
Republicans	of	Washington	State	be	issued	immediately.	
	
Please	feel	free	to	contact	me	with	any	questions	at:	samantha@senatedemocrats.org	or	
206-420-3351.	
	
Sincerely,	
	
Samantha	
Samantha	Kersul	Washington	Senate	Democratic	Campaign		
	






